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For Date: 08/11/2024  -  Sunday   

Call   Number   Time   Call   Reason   Action    

24-28164        0703 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    BLUE HERON DR
         Narrative:      

found credit cards and a phone and left it with his sister   
at the address.   

         Narrative:      
102 has the items.   

       Refer To Incident:      24-28164-OF

24-28168        0828 CRIMINAL TRESPASS REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 695] GOSLING RD
         Narrative:      

employee advd had protesters on the NWG side of plant   
climbing towers. there are NWG officers on scene. Employee   
req POR units check their area to see if there are anyone   
over there but no reports at this point.

         Narrative:      
102 heading to Newington PD to serve TN

       Refer To Incident:      24-28168-OF

24-28176        1011 BURGLAR ALARM ALARM- CANCEL BY ALARM CO   

  Location/Address:    WEST RD
         Narrative:      

, ALARM CO DID NOT HAVE   
BUSINESS NAME ASSOCIATED WITH ALARM.

         Narrative:      
ALARM CO REQ CANCEL, SPOKE KH, ACCIDENTAL

24-28177        1014 RECOVERED PROPERTY REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1802] MARKET ST
         Narrative:      

$107 usc found on the sidewalk near Portsmouth Brewery on   
the night of 8/10/24

       Refer To Incident:      24-28177-OF

24-28178        1021 SOLICITING/SALESMAN COMPLAINTS NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3001] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

CALLER IS CONCERNED THAT THE MALE PAN HANDLING AT THE   
INTERSECTION BY MARKET ST, IS BEING "SUPER AGGRESSIVE"   
BECAUSE HE IS WALKING UP TO VEHICLES AND HOLDING HIS BEGGING   
SIGN TOWARD THE DRIVERS WINDOWS. CALLER WAS A PASSERBY.

DESC:TALL, THIN, BLK HAT, LONG HAIR, FACIAL HAIR, TIE-DYE   
SHIRT

         Narrative:      
NO CRIMINAL ACTIVITY OBSERVED

         Narrative:      
MALE WILL BE LESS AGRESSIVE

24-28179        1037 TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1969] MIDDLE RD
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24-28183        1050 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    DEER ST + RUSSELL ST
         Narrative:      

inspection

24-28184        1056 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MIDDLE RD + MARJORIE ST
         Narrative:      

SPEED

24-28186        1102 ABANDONED VEHICLE NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [12] GREENLAND RD + PORTMSOUTH AVE
         Narrative:      

SMALL HATCHBACK COLOR BLACK WITH FLAT TIRES

         Narrative:      
103 ADVISED VEHICLE IS REGISTERED TO LISTED ADDRESS ACROSS   
THE WAY AND IS DRIVABLE.   

24-28188        1117 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2007] MIDDLE RD
         Narrative:      

speed

24-28189        1120 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2007] MIDDLE RD
         Narrative:      

being flagged down

         Narrative:      
perosn needed directions

24-28190        1122 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2654] STATE ST
         Narrative:      

inspection

24-28196        1207 ANIMAL CALL COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1431] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

CALLER WAS CONCERNED THAT THE PAN HANDLERS HAD A DOG WITH   
THEM SITTING IN THE HEAT ON THE GROUND. DOG WAS PANTING.

79 DEGREES OUTSIDE

         Narrative:      
Dog has water and is okay

24-28195        1208 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + HANOVER ST
         Narrative:      

insp

24-28200        1230 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY UNABLE TO LOCATE    
  Location/Address:    ODIORNE POINT RD
         Narrative:      

CALLER ADVD THERE IS A BLK FORD MUSTANG PARKED IN FRONT RES,   
3 OCCUPANTS, 1 MALE GOT OUT OF VEH AND WAS LAYING IN   
ROADWAY, ANOTHER OCCUPANT GOT OUT AND PUT HIM BACK IN VEH.   
ONLY DESC OF PEOPLE ARE 3 WHI MALES EARLY 20S.

         Narrative:      
CALLER ADVD VEH LEFT HEADED TOWARDS ELWYN RD
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         Narrative:      
RYE PD ADVD THEY DEALT WITH THEM 1HR AGO, VERY   
UNCOOPERATIVE, 1 MALE BLEEDING BADLY FROM HAND(STATED HE WAS   
IN A FIGHT LAST NIGHT), REFUSED MEDICAL CARE, DRIVER IS R/O   
WAS THE ONLY COOPERATIVE ONE, THE PT AND OTHER OCCUPANT ARE   
EXTREMELY INTOXICATED

         Narrative:      
101 advised sub. amount of blood left at location and a   
twisted tea

         Narrative:      
103 advised UTL on lafayette road

         Narrative:      
101: Nothing showing in Gossport

24-28198        1231 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    DEER ST + RUSSELL ST
         Narrative:      

inspection

24-28202        1310 CRIMINAL TRESPASS ARREST    
  Location/Address:    REGINA RD
         Narrative:      

CALLER CAN SEE A MALE SITTING ON HER PORCH THROUGH HER RING   
CAMERA, CALLER TOLD MALE TO LEAVE THROUGH THE CAMERA, MALE   
STATED "I'M HERE WITH YOUR DAUGHTER". CALLER ADVD NO ONE IS   
HOME AT THIS TIME.

DESC: WHI MALE, 20S, DRK HAIR, DRK TSHIRT, JEANS

         Narrative:      
CALLER ADVD NOW 2 MALES WALKING AROUND BACK AREA OF POOL

OTHER MALE DESC:WHI MALE, 20S, BRO HAIR, WHI CUT OFF TSHIRT,   
GREEN SHORTS

         Narrative:      
103 is off with Has eyes on other male

         Narrative:      
is detained 08/11/2024 1329 in car 38

         Narrative:      
103 has key and permission from homeowner to clear the   
residence.   

         Narrative:      
102 advised 3 possible inside

         Narrative:      
Signal 1000

         Narrative:      
house is surrounded

         Narrative:      
Rye PD sending unit to Gosport

         Narrative:      
102 advised has a lot of dried blood on his hand

         Narrative:      
104 is out with the vehicle on Gosport with one male   
possibly in the back seat.   

         Narrative:      
104 requesting Rye Unit expedite.   
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         Narrative:      
Both males appear to be passed out at thge vehicle at   
Gosport. Bolt cutters in the area

         Narrative:      
Rye PD out at Gosport

         Narrative:      
120 heading to Gosport/102 advised male is saying no others   
in home

         Narrative:      
one male at Gosport detained w/ hand injury. EMS requested   
and in route

         Narrative:      
103 advised in custody 08/11/2024 1356 heading back 10
-11 with 103

         Narrative:      
220 and 203 are off at Regina Road

         Narrative:      
103 ADVD AT PD

         Narrative:      
220 and 203 clearing the home

         Narrative:      
220 advised they have one as a PC who needs to be   
transported to hospital and then Rock and another who is a   
10-19 at Gosport. Waiting on Regina Assets.   

         Narrative:      
house is clear-collapsing the perimeter.   

         Narrative:      
101 clear Regina heading to Gosport

         Narrative:      
III DONE

         Narrative:      
Signal 1000 Lifted

         Narrative:      
witness observed vehicle which was a dark older Suburu. Ran   
plate and it came back to a Toyota. Added to call.   

         Narrative:      
202 is clear and has 220 with him   

         Refer To Arrest:      24-28202-AR
            Arrest:    LANDRY, KYLE TIMOTHY       
           Address:      PORTSMOUTH, NH
               Age:    24
           Charges:    CRIMINAL TRESPASS
                       PROWLING
       Refer To Incident:      24-28202-OF

24-28203        1325 DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 4585] GOSPORT RD
         Narrative:      

3RD PARTY CALLER RECIEVED CALL FROM LITTLE BROTHER THAT   
THERE WAS A BLK MUSTANG IN DRIVEWAY, 2 PEOPLE IN VEH, 1   
COVERED IN BLOOD

         Narrative:      
CALLER ADVD THE MALE IN THE FRONT OF THE VEHICLE HAS NO ON,   
17YO BROTHER IS LOCKED IN HOUSE
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         Narrative:      
RYE UNITS REQ TO ASSIST

         Narrative:      
104 GOING OUT WITH VEH, UNOCCUPIED AT THE MOMENT, MAYBE 1 IN   
THE BACK SEAT

         Narrative:      
104 OUT WITH 2 MALES AT RES, REQ RYE STEP IT UP

         Narrative:      
two males in the vehicle appear to be asleep. Bolt cutters   
in the area

         Narrative:      
Rye PD is out

         Narrative:      
104 HAS 1 DETAINED

         Narrative:      
104 requesting EMS for a hand injury

         Narrative:      
Confirmed VIA Rock all set on checks

         Narrative:      
220 advised they have one as a PC who needs to be   
transported to Rock and another who is a 10-19

         Narrative:      
120 requesting wrecker   

         Narrative:      
101 heading to Gosport

         Narrative:      
National enroute   

         Narrative:      
101 off at Gosport

         Narrative:      
RO of Mustang arrested for DUI 08/11/2024 1414. Heading 10-
11

         Narrative:      
104 is 10-11 with 10-19 arrest

         Narrative:      
III DONE

         Narrative:      
101 transporting Male to Hospital   

         Narrative:      
notified PRH of male coming in   

         Narrative:      
202- firearm located in vehicle Sig 365.   

AT 11AUG2024 14:29:11
OUT PORTMDT8 NBR 273 AT 11AUG2024 14:29:11 MSG   
074404/11AUG2024 14:29:11

         Narrative:      
101 off at PRH with 203
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         Narrative:      
National is On Scene

         Narrative:      
PC was fighting officer upon arrival to the hospital. Is now   
detained back in the cruiser.   

         Narrative:      
National has the vehicle

         Narrative:      
202 and 220 is off at the hospital

         Narrative:      
PC/male will not cooperate. Heading straight to Rock.   
Officer Genese and Conroy heading up together.

         Narrative:      
Rock was Notified.   

         Narrative:      
203 and 104 5 min out from jail.   

         Narrative:      
They are off at rock 08/11/2024 1510

         Narrative:      
203 AT JAIL IN SALLY PORT, 10-17 HAS SIGNIFICANT BLEEDING TO   
UPPER EXTREMITIES IN BACK OF CRUISER, JAIL TONED BRE FD TO   
EVALUATE.

         Narrative:      
203 IN AMB EN ROUTE TO EXE HOSP, 101 FOLLOWING

         Narrative:      
203 and 101 are off at Exeter Hospital   

         Narrative:      
104 and 103 are heading to the Exeter Hospital to change out   
cruiser

         Narrative:      
txp from exeter to the jail   

         Narrative:      
off at rock

            Refer To P/C:      24-28203-A-AR
               P/C:    BYRD, ADRIEN JORDAN       
           Address:       RYE, NH
               Age:    31
           Charges:    ALCOHOLISM - PROTECTIVE CUSTODY
                       SIMPLE ASSAULT
                       SIMPLE ASSAULT
                       RESISTING ARREST OR DETENTION
         Refer To Arrest:      24-28203-AR
            Arrest:    CURRY, SETH MATTHEW       
           Address:      SOMERSWORTH, NH
               Age:    28
           Charges:    DRIVING WHILE INTOXICATED

24-28204        1341 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1050] INTERNATIONAL DR
         Narrative:      

CALLER ADVD SOMEONE HIT HER GREY LEXUS ES300 LOCATED IN THE   
BACK PARKING LOT, CALLER SAID WITNESSES STATED IT WAS A WHI   
CONTRACTING TRUCK. UNKN DOT LEAVING PARKING LOT

         Narrative:      
Newington PD will handle
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         Narrative:      
clear

       Refer To Accident:      24-28204-AC
       Refer To Incident:      24-28204-OF

24-28207        1436 CHECK WELL BEING NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1486] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

female with shorts, long hair possible OD.

         Narrative:      
Female is now up and walking towards McDonalds

         Narrative:      
UTL Checking in with Big Apple

         Narrative:      
Female refused to ID. She is on the way   

24-28211        1457 RECOVERED PROPERTY NO REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1486] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

laptop

         Narrative:      
103 locate owner of laptop. They are heading to the station   
to retrieve it.

24-28214        1549 CHECK WELL BEING REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1481] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

CALLER ADVD SHE HAS ANXIETY AND PTSD, HAS SUICIDAL THOUGHTS,   
DOES NOT WANT AN AMB, LOOKING FOR AN OFC TO BRING HER TO   
HOSPITAL, NO WEAPONS

         Narrative:      
202 is out at the Fed Ex on Lafayette Road

         Narrative:      
202 heading to PRH 08/11/2024 1632    11609.9

         Narrative:      
ED was made aware

         Narrative:      
Ending 08/11/2024 1636 11612

         Narrative:      
in care of hosp

       Refer To Incident:      24-28214-OF

24-28215        1557 UNWANTED SERVED    
  Location/Address:    WEST RD
         Narrative:      

ex employee refusing to leave job site.

         Narrative:      
served trespass notice

24-28219        1729 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT NO ACTION TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [13] OLD DOVER RD
         Narrative:      

ROCK REQ AN OFFICER TO ASSIST WITH DOMESTIC BROTHER AND   
SISTER ARGUING 3 OFC RESPONSE BC OF PREVIOUS CALLS
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         Narrative:      
220 MADE AWARE, ROCK CANCELLED

24-28221        1824 ASSIST OTHER POLICE DEPARTMENT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 119] BORTHWICK AVE
         Narrative:      

SEABROOK PD GOING UP TO PORTSMOUTH HOSP WITH AN IEA, MALE   
BEING COMBATITVE AND SAYS THAT "HE WILL FIGHT OFFICERS UPON   
GETTING OUT OF THE CAR, THEY HAVE TO SHOOT HIM", ETA IS 15   
MINS WITH OFFICER STORMS, REQ AN OFFICER TO BACKUP

         Narrative:      
220 AWARE

         Narrative:      
seabrook on scene

24-28222        1838 PROPERTY DAMAGE ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1449] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

walk in report of a hit and run at this location

       Refer To Incident:      24-28222-OF

24-28226        1859 PERSONAL INJURY ACCIDENT REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    MARKET ST + CERES ST
         Narrative:      

bike v veh accident

         Narrative:      
33513, 45 yom in and out of con, breathing, bleeding   
significantly

         Narrative:      
per 220 subj is conc breathing alert

         Narrative:      
202 to block market @ hanover

         Narrative:      
bike will be dropped off at pd, then ofc will head to prh

       Refer To Accident:      24-28226-AC

24-28227        1921 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS SB + ISLINGTON ST

24-28228        2030 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    JUNKINS AVE + PLEASANT ST

24-28229        2032 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    MAPLEWOOD AVE + DEER ST
         Narrative:      

defective tail light

24-28230        2033 DISORDERLY CONDUCT ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 119] BORTHWICK AVE
         Narrative:      

male that was dropped off earlier by seabrook is being   
extremely combatitive in the POD, the nurses need to give   
him medication but he is kicking and screaming so they are   
requesting PD to help, they do not want to put any nurses in   
the POD with him acting violent
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24-28235        2207 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP WRITTEN WARNING ISSUED   

  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS NB + SUBMARINE WAY

24-28239        2231 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    RT 1 BY-PASS NB + WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

defective equip

24-28240        2231 CRIMINAL THREATENING REPORT TAKEN    
  Location/Address:    [PO 5210] WEDGEWOOD RD
         Narrative:      

caller states that he is worried about a possible assault   
that is going to happen, received a voicemail saying that   
someone is going to kill them if their neighbor didn't give   
them money, says that they are watching, when they recieved    
the voicemail they could hear their own conversations in the   
background of it, received 10 minutes, didn't see anyone   
outside but still worried

         Narrative:      
5 people in the house

         Narrative:      
says it has been an ongoing issue that the calling party and   
his family has no involvement in but are receiving calls and   
people coming to their house

       Refer To Incident:      24-28240-OF

24-28241        2235 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 2931] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

traffic control dev

24-28242        2242 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY ASSISTANCE RENDERED   

  Location/Address:    [PO 2931] WOODBURY AVE
         Narrative:      

ofc flagged down   

         Narrative:      
questions regarding traffic

24-28244        2333 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1486] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

misuse center lanes

24-28245        2339 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 3325] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

;ane blockage

24-28246        2340 STALKING ARREST    
  Location/Address:    GOSLING RD
         Narrative:      

caller states that someone who is not supposed to be there   
walked in to her house looking for papers that got sent   
there, he then left

         Narrative:      
there is a protection order in place

         Narrative:      
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doesn't believe he has any has any weapons but thinks he is   
still outside

         Narrative:      
caller is in the living room with her daughter

         Narrative:      
one 10-17

         Narrative:      
making contact with calling party now

         Narrative:      
Rock confirmed warrant. request that we call them just prior   
to xporting.   

they are going to fax over the warrant.

         Narrative:      
III done

         Narrative:      
dvo req via faxback

         Narrative:      
101999 s/m to pd

         Narrative:      
102002 e/m

         Narrative:      
rock is notifying the jail, were advised on what our charges   
were

         Refer To Arrest:      24-28246-AR
            Arrest:    WILLIAMS, MARCEL DONTAE       
           Address:       EWING, NJ
               Age:    35
           Charges:    ARREST ON A WARRANT
                       STALKING
                       VIOLATION OF PROTECTIVE ORDER; PENALTY
                       CRIMINAL TRESPASS

For Date: 08/12/2024  -  Monday   

24-28248        0006 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1328] LAFAYETTE RD
         Narrative:      

defective equip

24-28250        0020 SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE VEHICLE MOVED    
  Location/Address:    LEDGEWOOD DR
         Narrative:      

moved along

24-28255        0131 TRANSPORT COMPLETED    
  Location/Address:    [PO 1291] JUNKINS AVE
         Narrative:      

off at rock


